Morningside Elementary School

SBDM Minutes

June 8, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 11:34 am by Karla Buckingham.

Members present were Karla Buckingham, Hollie Butler, Candace Payne, Shawn Sizemore, and Stacie Stroop.  Kristin Willett entered at 12:10pm. 

Members absent: Stephanie Britson 

The council reviewed the May 2017 minutes and current June agenda. Hollie Butler made the motion to accept the minutes and current agenda with revisions of two typographical errors and moving the TELL Survey before the Program Review. Shawn Sizemore seconded the motion. All were in consensus. 

Public Comment: None

Karla Buckingham shared her principal’s report with council members which included the following: 

     a) Enrollment:


409 students are currently enrolled. 

     b) Updates: 


Field Day was held the last day of school, May 19th, and was a success. 

The staff had closing day on May 22nd and Google training on May 23rd. 
· The parent elections for SBDM representatives are Hollie Butler and Kaleena Thompson. Phoenix Peeler will rejoin the council as the minority parent representative.  
· The custodial staff has made great progress.  They only have three classrooms left to finish along with the halls. 
· The project to purchase lumber and build bookshelves for classrooms is still ongoing.  A community group is gathering volunteers to build the shelves requested by teachers.  
c) Upcoming Events:

· Summer Reading Camp begins on Monday, June 12th.  Approximately 17 students are scheduled to come each week.  
Karla Buckingham then reviewed with the council the District Activity Fund and Section 6 Funds Reports. 
The council then discussed the use of school space. In the upcoming school year the following re-arrangement will occur: The sensory equipment will be brought in from the trailer and housed in Room 114 (near the cafeteria).  The unused trailer space will be utilized by the third grade team as a Makerspace area.  The third grade team wants to pilot the use of the centers with their students.  Mr. Breunig will move into room 205 by the Nurse Witten’s office.  Mr. Breunig’s old office space will be utilized by Communicare and Brighter Futures for counseling of MES and TKS students as well as the speech therapist at TKS.  Room 109 will remain empty and used as a faculty work room and an area for meetings or potlucks. Shawn Sizemore made the motion to accept the plan.  Hollie Butler seconded the motion. All were in consensus.
Karla Buckingham shared copies of the TELL Survey results and opened the topic for discussion.  The Council discussed root causes and how to address the concerns in order to move forward.  Anonymous surveys will be sent to allow those who don’t feel comfortable, or don’t have time for one on one discussion, to submit feedback.  The council suggested the TELL Survey areas of concern, and feedback gathered (whether one on one or anonymously) be addressed during faculty meetings, with whole faculty input, so the information is transparent for all stakeholders.  Council members also asked that Instructional Discipline be included in that whole faculty review/consultation. 
The Program Review final scores were shared.  Visual and Performing Arts was scored by the committee with 46/49 points earning a Distinguished rating.  Practical Living and Career Studies was scored with 30/74 points for a Needs Improvement rating.  The Council was made aware that future work to improve would focus on forming vertical committees to unpack the health and consumerism curriculum and designate standards as each grade level’s responsibility.  The Council members signed the Program Review Assurances.
Karla Buckingham shared that she had consulted with Kelli Bush, the district’s SBDM Coordinator, and a policy regarding the use of video cameras goes beyond the duties of an SBDM Council.  It does not improve student achievement and Councils should not become involved in running the school on a day-to-day basis.  Therefore, a policy would not be the best way to proceed.  Council suggested an understanding that cameras be utilized for student safety.  

Shawn Sizemore made the motion to adjourn. Stacie Stroop seconded the motion. All were in consensus.

The July meeting date and time was not decided upon.

Council adjourned at 12:56 pm.
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